
 

 

   
   
    

Tell Tale  

 

 

Come to the picnic and general meeting on July 16th. So-
cilaize, bench-race, and see how you can help make our Labor 

Day weekend Driver Training and Race event great. 

VOLUME 26, ISSUE 7 July 2016  

TC President's Message 
 
It's Picnic time! Picnic is this coming Saturday, July 16th, at Dee and Carl Clin-
ton's home in Gresham. The weather forecast looks good now with 1 week to go. 
If the weather looks like rain or full sun bring an EZ-UP! I am working on a beer 
sponsor, so plan on a keg being provided. There will be fun activity's like lawn 
darts, bean bag toss, pool table even badminton!  Motor home parking, or bring a 
tent and stay the night. If you have a favorite lawn chair feel free to bring it.   We 
will have the July General meeting at the picnic. Stay late and enjoy the campfire! 
 
We have a new Secretary! Darcy Olsen volunteered and was voted in at the June 
General Membership meeting at Mars Meadows.  We still need a Vice President. 
Please don't be shy, volunteer now! 
 
See you Saturday! 
Scott Olsen 
2016 TC President  - president@teamcontinental.com 

Team Continental General Meeting Minutes 
Mars Meadows 
June 15, 2016 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by President, Scott Olsen. 
 
BOARD MEMBER REPORTS: 
President, Scott Olsen:  Discussed rules of order and asked that if you have the floor you should call on raised 
hands.  Since the position of Secretary is still open Scott asked for volunteers.  Darcy Olsen agreed to take the po-
sition so Ben Weaver made the motion with Kevin Smith putting a second to it.  Skip called for the question.  Mo-
tion passed. 
 
Past President, Ben Weaver:  No report although I did bring some of the merchandise for Darcy Olsen to take 
over. 
 
Vice President, Position still vacant. 
 
Contest Board, Kevin Smith:  I will be setting up a meeting in August. 
 
Membership Director, Dennis Roberts:  We have 135 active members. 
 

(Continued on page 4) 

mailto:president@teamcontinental.com


  

 
July 2016 TELL TALE  2 

2016 TEAM CONTINENTAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

President  
Scott Olsen 
president@teamcontinental.com 
360-430-4521  

Vice President 
Your name here!! 
vicepresident@teamcontinental.com 
 

Past President 
Ben Weaver 
pastpresident@teamcontiental.com 
425-299-0602 

Secretary 
Darcy Olsen 
secretary@teamcontinental.com 
360-200-2169 

Treasurer 
Stacey Smith 
treasurer@teamcontinental.com 
971-221-6361 

Driving Master 
Dylan Olsen 
drivingmaster@teamcontinental.com 
360-430-4563 

Membership Director 
Dennis Roberts 
membership@teamcontinental.com 
503-318-7624  

Race Chairman 
Steve Leonard 
racechair@teamcontinental.com 
530-230-1103 

E-Board Rep 
John (Skip) Yocom 
eboard@teamcontinental.com 
503-655-3246 

Contest Board Rep 
Kevin Smith 
cboard@teamcontinental.com 
503-522-2016 

Communication Director 
Pete Belfanti 
communcations@teamcontinental.com 
503-803-6627 

Race Registrar 
Valorie Starr 
RaceRegistrar@TeamContinental.com 
503-668-6998  

Tell Tale Submissions: editor@teamcontinental.com 

Electronic submissions are preferred. Please don’t spend a lot of time on formatting. 

The editor may edit all submissions for length and content. 

Kevin Smith, Editor 503-522-2016 

The Tell Tale 
The Official Publication of Team Continental 
The Tell Tale is published monthly by Team Continental. All 
contents are Copyright © 2016  by Team Continental. All 
material herein may not be reproduced in whole or in part by 
any means, electronic, mechanical, or other, without the 
express written permission of the Editor. The authors retain 
copyright to their original work, as do photographers retain 
copyright over their photographs. All reprinted articles within 
the Tell Tale, in whole or in part, are by permission or the 
author has been given appropriate recognition. Opinions 
expressed herein are those of the credited writer(s) and not 
necessarily those of Team Continental, its officers, members or 
the Tell Tale staff. 
Publication of ads, articles, photos, etc. are subject to available 
space. All items for print should be forwarded to the Tell Tale 
Editor. When possible, articles should be submitted 
electronically by email. Ads should be submitted as scanned 
images or submitted photo ready. Photographs should be 
submitted as scanned images, but B/W or color prints are 
acceptable. The Tell Tale Editor cannot guarantee return of 
unsolicited articles, manuscripts, photos, graphics, or other 
submissions. 

 

MEETINGS 
 

General Meeting 
July 16th 

At the TC Picnic 
See page 3. 

 

Board Meeting 
August 3rd, 7 PM 

Laurelwood Public House 

5115 NE Sandy Blvd, Portland, OR 

 

mailto:vicepresident@teamcontinental.com
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mailto:drivingmaster@teamcontinental.com
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It’s Picnic Time 
Join us at the Clinton’s home for an afternoon/evening  

of food and fun 

2212 SW Butler Rd 
Gresham, OR 97080 

 

Saturday, July 16, 2016 
Noon until ?? 

 

BBQ planned for 3PM 

Burgers & Hot Dogs provided 

Bring a side dish or dessert and your favorite beverages 

 
Please RSVP by July 10 

503-761-4603 

Directions on following page 
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Driving Master, Dylan Olsen:  I coordinated with Steve Leonard and got the Event Worksheet completed.  I will 
submit it to ORP. 
 
Race Chairman, Steve Leonard:  Reporting for Steve until he got to the meeting was Bob Smethers who said that 
the preliminary budget is being worked on and we are hand grooming our F and C personnel.  Scott asked if the 
Race announcement is currently being worked on.  John Rissberger is Paddock Marshall and needs a paddock 
map.  Jeremy Plance is currently working on a updated map for John.  Paddock spaces will be first come first 
serve on MSR.  Dylan agreed to mirror the counter clockwise race direction for Driver’s Training.  Pete asked if 
we have a name for the race yet and was met with a no from Bob. 
 
Secretary, Darcy Olsen:  No report. 
 
Treasurer, Stacey Smith:  Scott has been given the P&L.  ORP has been given an $1800.00 deposit. 
 
Executive Board, Skip Yocom:  No report but am looking for an alternate rep for a one year commitment.  Carl 
Clinton volunteered for the position.  Thank you Carl! 
 
Communication Director, Pete Belfanti:  No report. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Picnic, Dee Clinton:  Picnic is July 16th starting at noon with food being served around 3:00pm.  Burgers and 
hotdogs will be provided.  Please bring side dishes or dessert and it’s a BYOB.  If you have chairs please bring 
those also. There is room for camping .  Scott thanked the Clintons for providing the meat and was met with ap-
plause from the entire room! 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Bill Murray did not receive a Tell Tale. 
Jim Larfield asked for feedback on Chatterboxes.  Bill Murray said his work great although they are very fragile. 
Discussion about Driver Training entries and closing registration early for those needing or wishing to have a in-
structor due to difficulty obtaining instructors at the last moment. 
Bill Murray says no ORP projects at the moment. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Kevin Smith.  Second by Dylan Olsen.  Motion passed.  Adjourned at 7:40pm. 

(Continued from page 1) 

Picnic Directions 

 From I-5 or I-205 take I-84 Eastbound towards The Dalles 

 On I-84 take the 181st Avenue Exit, and turn south (right from the eastbound lanes) 

 Continue south on SE 181st Ave, which makes a jog and becomes 182nd Avenue 

 When you cross Powell Blvd (approx. 3.6 miles south of I-84) continue southbound 

 (From Powell Blvd the road name changes from SE 182nd to SW Highland Dr. going up the hill, then changes 
again to SW Pleasant View Dr, and then to SE 190th) 

 At the first stop sign on SE 190th (approx. 1.5 miles after crossing SE Powell Blvd), turn left onto SE Butler 
Road (on the right side of 190th will be SE Giese Rd) 

 Go to the stop sign and turn right (Butler Creek School will be directly in front of you at the stop sign) 

 Follow Butler Road through a 90 degree turn to the left, continue on Butler about 100 yards past a new devel-
opment and we're the tan house on the right  (2212 SW Butler Road).  U-sharped driveway and a white sign at 
the 2nd driveway says Butler Big Oak Century Farm (by the Large Oak Tree).  If you go down the hill, turn 
around and come back to the first driveway. 
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Huge Event T-Shirt Blowout Sale! 
At the Picnic July 16th 

All Event T-Shirts on 
sale! 

$2.00 Each 

Various Sizes and 
Events Available 

 Stock Up! 

ICSCC Rule Change Meeting 

Wednesday Aug 10th 7:30 PM 
Want to change any ICSCC rules? It’s that time of year, and if you 
want to be involved in modifying any ICSCC rules, the initial meet-
ing to propose, explain, and finalize rule changes will take place 
Wednesday August 10th. The rules change meeting itself will start at 
7:30 PM, and you are welcome to show up starting at 6:30 PM. 

Food and beverages will be provided. 

Meeting will be held at the home of Kevin & Stacey Smith, 

1440 NW 317th Ave 

Hillsboro,  OR 97124 

Please RSVP to cboard@teamcontinental.com by August 8th. 

 

Links to ICSCC Competition Regulations, Policy and Procedures: 

http://icscc.com/references/comp_regs_2016.pdf 

http://icscc.com/references/icscc_pnp_2016.pdf 

Rule change proposal guide: 

http://icscc.com/references/rule_change_proposal_guidelines.pdf 

 

mailto:cboard@teamcontinental.com
http://icscc.com/references/comp_regs_2016.pdf
http://icscc.com/references/icscc_pnp_2016.pdf
http://icscc.com/references/rule_change_proposal_guidelines.pdf
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Join TEAM CONTINENTAL for an ICSCC Performance Driving School 
and Track Day at Oregon Raceway Park. 

Friday September 2nd, 2016 

 

Drive THE MOST EXCITING RACE TRACK in the Pacific Northwest, Or-
egon Raceway Park. Learn the track and car control skills from Team 
Continental’s accomplished performance driving instructors.  Never 
been to an event like this? No problem! Instructors will be present to 
help guide and teach you so you will have a successful and fun day of 
on-track driving. Tell your friends and family because this event is 
open to anyone with a safe car and a helmet! 

 

Entry fees:  

$225—ICSCC Sanctioned Driving School 

$225—HPDE (High performance driving experience) 

$185—TC member price 

 

TC Driver Training Registrar: Darcy Olsen – 360-200-2169 

dpeachpit@hotmail.com 

 

TC Driving Master: Dylan Olsen – 360-430-4563 

drivingmaster@teamcontinental.com 

 

Register Online at: http://msreg.com/TCSept2-ORP-2016 

 

mailto:dpeachpit@hotmail.com
mailto:drivingmaster@teamcontinental.com
http://msreg.com/TCSept2-ORP-2016
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 Team Continental Memberships expired Dec 31.  Please renew your membership now using the form below, or 
on Motorsportsreg.com at: http://www.motorsportreg.com/events/team-continental-membership-2016-tc-
592296 

http://www.motorsportreg.com/events/team-continental-membership-2016-tc-592296
http://www.motorsportreg.com/events/team-continental-membership-2016-tc-592296
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Team Continental BOD Meeting Minutes   
Laurelwood Public House 
July 6th, 2016 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:07 by President, Scott Olsen. 

BOARD MEMBER REPORTS: 

President, Scott Olsen:  No report. 

Past President, Ben Weaver, Absent 

Vice President, Position vacant 

Contest Board, Kevin Smith:  I will have the initial rule change proposal meeting in August possibly on the 10th. 
The meeting will likely be at my house.   

Membership Director, Dennis Roberts:  We are still at 135 members.  Hoping for more from our event in Sep-
tember. 

Driving Master, Dylan Olsen: Budget is close to being completed.  Kevin Smith volunteered to get MSR updated 
and open for registration. 

Race Chairman, Steve Leonard:  Absent.  Taking his place is his assistant Bob Smethers.  We are still working 
on staffing to meet our needs.  We have secured Morrow house and spare rooms at Tall Winds to accommodate 
workers.  We will be having NW Enduro champ series participate in our September event on Saturday with a one 
hour Enduro. We are working on the race announcement that will include the current schedule.  We still need to 
nail down supplemental regulations and will be keeping them simple.  We haven’t chosen a name for the event but 
it may revolve around the 30 year anniversary with ICSCC.  Food will not be provided at ORP with the exception 
of the Saturday night social.  Price structuring for the race entries was discussed with Bob providing some num-
bers from the budget that he and Steve prepared.  Kevin Smith made a motion to use the numbers that were in-
cluded in the budget and Skip Yocom seconded.  The vote was unanimous. 

Secretary, Darcy Olsen:  June General Meeting minutes have been submitted to Kevin for the Tell Tale. 

Treasurer, Stacey Smith: We have money in the bank.  We are ready to get started with the Driver’s Training 
event. 

Executive Board, Skip Yocom: Carl Clinton volunteered to be Alternate Executive Board Rep and will need to 
go on the TC email list.  I have put in a request to ICSCC to have some changes made to our race event in Sep-
tember. They have requested additional information that will come from me and the Race Chairman/Assistant 
Race Chairman. 

Communications Director, Pete Belfanti:  Absent. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

Kevin was appointed Chief of Tech and asked where the Tech stickers may be located.  Scott said that they were 
given to Steve Leonard. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

Scott Olsen brought up the fact that TC has a inventory of t-shirts that we should probably sell at a discount to get 
rid of them.  It was agreed upon that Darcy Olsen take the t-shirts to the TC Picnic and try to sell them for $2 
apiece. 

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:28pm made by Kevin Smith.  Second by Skip Yocom.  Motion passed. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Darcy Olsen, TC Secretary 



TC Networking 
 
Send your business card to the TT editor. We will publish it so other club members 
know what it is you do to support your habit and they can refer you additional busi-
ness. 
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Tell Tale 

Kevin Smith - Editor 

1440 NW 317th Ave 

Hillsboro, OR 97124 

    

Deliver to: 

 


